

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 21st October

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

A reminder that tonight we will be having Halloween discos for the children (fancy dress as always). The disco is split into two, with Nursery, Reception, Years 1 and 2 from 4pm until 5.15pm and Years 3-6 from 5.30pm until 7pm. The procedure from previous years remains with the children dropped off at the entrance in the visitor's car park and collected in a one way system from the staff car park at the appropriate time. The cost per child is £3 or £5 per family (siblings) and the children will be provided with snacks and drinks; no further money is required. The disco will be fully supervised by staff and the parents who volunteered at the meetings. Also on Halloween, Monday 31st October the children can wear Halloween dress in return for £1.

Bags to School

Today your child has brought home a bag for 'Bags to School', we ask that if you are having a pre-Christmas clear our over the half term break you donate your unwanted clothes, shoes, bags and soft toys. Don't worry if you have more than one bag full, you can use ordinary bin bags! They will be collected from school at 9am on the 2nd November taken away, weighed and then a donation will be made to school which will be used for much needed resources. You can drop off your bags from 31st Oct upto 8.45am 2nd Nov. Some of you may remember we have done this in previous years and it has always proved successful so I thank you in advance for your generosity.

Parent Governor

Firstly thank you to so much for the amazing turnout we had 87 families voting. Thank you also to the 4 candidates, we are so very grateful for your interest and positive support. I am pleased to announce that our new governors are Helen and Kevin, following 4 counts and the very smallest of margins. In addition I would like to thank our two outgoing governors as their terms have ended. Both Mawuli and Rob have been key members of the body over the last 4 years and we are very thankful for their positive contributions.

Dinner Money

Dinner money next half term will be £81.10 or £10.75 per week if you prefer. PLEASE send your payments in an envelope with your child's name and class clearly marked on Monday mornings.

Have a happy, safe and relaxing half term break and we will see you all refreshed and raring to go on the 31st October 8.55am for what is sure to be a busy half term leading upto Christmas!

Yours sincerely

M. Mountcastle.





